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May 21, 2015
12:00 P.M.

Policy Council Meeting

I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 12:30 p.m. by Kassandra Proffitt, Chairperson.
II. Roll Call 

Kassandra requested the roll call be taken.  It was stated that four members were absent, one member had an excused absence, and we do have a quorum.
Those present were:

Kassandra Proffitt
Policy Council Chairperson
Patricia Vickers
Policy Council Vice Chairperson
Robyn Gable
Policy Council Secretary
Kartyiavea Washington

Policy Council Representative - EHS Lafayette arrived at 12:33 p.m.
Edith Ortiz

Policy Council Representative 

Denise Maldonado
Policy Council Representative

Janeth Almodovar
Policy Council Representative
Melanie Caruso

Policy Council Representative 
Rev. Terrell Jackson
Policy Council St. Joseph County Community Representative

Terina Ware

Policy Council Elkhart County Community Representative

Dr. Kathy Guajardo
Head Start Executive Director

Chris Gregorich
Head Start Executive Secretary

Those absent were:

Randi Swartzentruber
Policy Council Representative

Victoria Davidson
Policy Council Representative - EHS Merit
Sande Schutz

Policy Council Representative
Marlen Ortiz

Policy Council Representative - Excused
III. Approval of Minutes

A motion was made by Kassandra Proffitt, Chairperson to approve the minutes and seconded by Edith Orthiz.  All were in favor.

IV. Communication

(A.) Executive Director’s Report

As included in packet.  
(B.) Policy Council Chairperson’s Report

Chairperson Kassandra Proffitt had no report to give.
(C.) Board Member’s Communication

Dr. Guajardo discussed the next board meeting will be Wednesday May 27, 2015 which will include the elections, Jim DuBois will be the new board President and Mr. Stubbs from Concord school district will be retiring.
(D.) Policy Council Site Meeting Report
There were no reports given concerning Parent Site Meetings. 
V. Action Agenda

15-0527-01
Approval of Distribution of Payroll, Summary of Actual Expenditures

The motion for approval was made by Terina Ware and was seconded by Edith Ortiz.  All were in favor.

15-0527-02
Approval of Personnel Actions included in Human Resources Report

A motion to pause the meeting was made by Rev. Terrell Jackson to discuss circumstances surrounding personnel terminations on the report.  A dismissal was made at 1:12 p.m. of all Policy Council Members except for members of the Executive Committee, the Community Representatives, Head Start Executive Director, and Head Start Executive Secretary in order to have a confidential discussion.  All Council Members returned at 1:21 p.m. to continue with the meeting.

The motion for approval was made by Denise Maldonado and was seconded by Edith Ortiz.  All were in favor.
15-0527-03
Approval of the (Tentative) Calendar for the 2015-2016 School Year
The motion for approval was made by Melanie Caruso and was seconded by Patricia Vickers.  All were in favor.
15-0527-04
Approval of the Corrective Action Plan for the Findings from the CACFP Audit
The motion for approval was made by Melanie Caruso and was seconded by Edith Ortiz.  All were in favor.

15-0527-05
Approval of the Budget Amendment for the Early Head Start Partnership Grant 

A motion was made by Rev. Terrell Jackson to amend the agenda to add the amendment of the Early Head Start Community Budget and seconded by Terina Ware.  Dr. Guajardo, Executive Director, requested approval to amend the budget by moving $250,000 from Staff Wages to the Incidental Alternative Budget to purchase a sprinkler system for Jimtown which is required for a childcare license to open the Early Head Start Community Program.  The motion for approval was made by Melanie Caruso and was seconded by Edith Ortiz.  All were in favor.

VI. New Business and Reports

Rev. Terrell Jackson and Terina Ware gave their reports on the attendance of the Head Start National Conference and stated they gained a new perspective on the importance of 
Head Start in our community along with the importance of parent self-care and how it affects children.
VII. Adjournment

A motion for adjournment was made Denise Maldonado and seconded by 
Melanie Caruso.  All were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:34 p.m.  
Submitted by:
Robyn Gable
